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ANNEX 1

	Nicola Rochester

Zone 2/F7 Ashdown House

123 Victoria Street

London

SW1E 6DE
	Shared Services Centre

Oxfordshire County Council

Chiltern House

Garsington Road

Oxford

OX4 2PG
 

Ron Sweetman 

Head of Shared Services



	My ref: SJC June
	Your ref: LGR 1/11/139
	14 September 2007


-

	This matter is being dealt with by Sean Collins
	Direct Line:  01865 797196

	Email:  sean.collins@oxfordshire.gov.uk
	Fax Line:      


Dear Nicola

RE:  Local Government Pension Scheme

I am writing in response to the letter from Terry Crossley, dated 5 July 2007, seeking views on a further extension of the transitional protections following the removal of the “85 year rule”.  The response is on behalf of Oxfordshire County Council, acting as Administering Authority to the Oxfordshire Pension Fund, and was agreed at the Pension Fund Committee meeting on 14 September 2007.

This Council has responded to previous consultations on the introduction of the transitional protections, expressing our concern on the potential impact on the council tax payers, especially in light of the uncertainty of the level of the commutation savings assumed to fund the transitional protections.  As the proposals under this latest assessment further increase the costs to the Pension Fund, we are unable to support them.  

We accept that the costs of the proposals are in themselves not significant (estimated nationally at 0.1% of pensionable pay – we do not believe it to be cost effective to ask our Actuary to provide a precise figure for the Oxfordshire Fund).  However in addition to the cost argument, we are also concerned that the proposals re-introduce the cliff-edge impact.  Our concern is for the scheme members who fall just the wrong side of the cliff edge i.e. those reaching 60 and meeting the 85 year rule on or soon after 1 April 2020, and for the pressure this may then lead for further transitional protections to provide tapered support for this group.

In response to the specific areas the letter asks us to comment on, we would respond as follows:

(i) We do not perceive there to be any significant employment policy or labour market issues stemming from retaining the existing arrangements.  We accept that given our physical location we may have lower numbers of transfers to/from Scotland where the longer protection is in place.  We believe re-introducing the cliff edge will have a greater impact on employees in Oxfordshire than retaining the already accepted position.

(ii) The numbers impacted by the current tapered protections are estimated at around 750 for the Oxfordshire Fund.  The number of people who may feel aggrieved by the re-introduction of the cliff-edge (taken to be those who reach 60 and meet the 85 year rule in the period 1 April 2020 to 31 March 2024) are estimated at 800.  The cost of the financial gain for the former is questionably not worth the loss of morale suffered by the latter, and whoever is asked to pay for the costs of these latest improvements.

(iii) In terms of funding the additional costs, we would not support any measures to meet the costs generally (especially from those now on the wrong side of the cliff-edge), to provide a benefit to the small group identified above.  We are therefore not able to offer any suggestions to mitigate the costs.

(iv) As stated above, we view the re-introduction of the cliff edge with real concern.  As well as the employee relationship issues with the new group of disgruntled members, there is a concern that we would soon see pressure for yet a further extension of the transitional protections, to introduce a tapered protection for this group.  It is now getting on for 3 years since the 85 year rule was initially removed from the scheme, and it is well past the time for drawing this matter to a conclusion, and allowing scheme members and employers to plan futures with some certainty over the financial position.

We therefore wish to see the current arrangements retained, and do not support any further change to the transitional protections.

Yours sincerely

Councillor David Harvey

Chairman of the Oxfordshire Pension Fund Committee
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